Jeff Bowman

London, England

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I left Australia in April 1987 to get married to my English fiance and am still abroad. Before the date of my marriage I was offered an international tax job in London which was more interesting than the work I was doing in Sydney. I guaranteed to stay 3 years and at the end of this time in the 1991 recession it was difficult to find a suitable vacancy in Australia.

As an accountant, salaries have been a lot higher in the UK than in Australia so I now do not actively look for employment in Australia. I am now self employed and as my business network of contacts are all in the UK, I can't see myself returning to work.

Part of my tax consultancy practice is to advise Australians coming to the UK on their tax affairs. Similarly for those Brits comptemplating living in Australia. I recently gave evidence to Sen Watson's enquiry on superannuation transfers from abroad. Accordingly, I am well connected with the diaspora.

Retirement in Australia is an option.

I have had no problems with EU migration as I am British by descent (my father is a 10 pounder). 

No one I have met has had a bad word to say about Australia.

Culturally, Europeans are less plain speaking than Australians and this has caused some friction over the years, as has my Australian sense of humour.

I think that being a dual national (and passing it on to my son) has been rewarding- it gives a lot of flexibility and opens up new possibilities. To promote the 2 way flow of people between the EU and Australia, there should be some Federal funding by establishing a support group for non business interests.

I regularly promote Australia as a holiday destination- the distance to get there in a cramped aircraft don't appeal though. I holiday in Australia each year and find the provision of tourist information poor in the UK; and I know where to look. Goodness knows how others get on. I have to research my next year's holiday when on the current year's one.

I have found the Australian High Commission in London to be efficient on passport renewals etc.

Australia should take stock of its diaspora (eg voluntary email registration) which other Australians, employers etc could access for matching with jobs etc. We bring alot of foreign business contacts- unlike those who have just stayed in Australia.

My only adverse comment is that as I own a house in Australia, I have taxation on rents without a vote; I thought the Boston Tea party sought to correct this?
